
 

 

 

 

 

July 27, 1998 

 

Via Facsimile & U.S. Mail 

 

 

 

 

Jeffrey I. Fogel, Esq. 

Criminal Division 

United States Department of Justice 

1001 G Street, NW, Suite 1075 

Washington, D.C. 20530 

 

Re: Criminal Division/JFK Act 

 

Dear Mr. Fogel: 

 

In past communications, we had asked the Criminal Division to ascertain the identity and existence of 

an Oswald file referred to in prior correspondence between Robert L. Keuch of DOJ and the House 

Select Committee on Assassinations.  It was not clear what file Mr. Keuch was discussing.  As you 

know, FBI files on Oswald and DOJ files relating to the assassination are in the JFK Collection, and it 

is possible Mr. Keuch was referring to one of those. 

 

We have spoken to Mr. Keuch, and I am enclosing a memorandum summarizing our telephone 

interview with him.  I thought you should know that Mr. Keuch does not specifically recall any 

pre-assassination file on Oswald within DOJ.  Accordingly, based on our conversation with Mr. 

Keuch, we have no present reason to believe that there is a separate Oswald file beyond the FBI and 

DOJ files identified under the JFK Act. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Ronald G. Haron 

General Counsel 

 



Enclosure 


